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SOUTH AFRICAN SECURITISATION FORUM – ACCOUNTING AND TAX SUB‑COMMITTEE

___________________________________________________________________________

MINUTES OF THE ACCOUNTING AND TAX SUB-COMMITTEE MEETING HELD AT WERKSMANS ON 1 NOVEMBER 2006 AT 11:00

___________________________________________________________________________

1 Present
Wildu du Plessis (Chairman) - WDP

Boshoff Grobler - BG

Grazyna Dadd - GD

Michael Rudnicki - MR

Grant Folds - GF

Riaan Eksteen - RE

Morné du Plessis - MDP

Jason van der Poel - JVDP

Anthony Smit - AS

2 Apologies
Clive Beaver

André Pottas

3 Valuation of swaps and hedges

BG, GD and GF reported back that, even though a set of facts was indeed agreed in the sub‑committee established to consider this issue based on the document attached to the minutes of the accounting and tax sub‑committee held on 19 July 2006, the four large accounting firms could not reach agreement on the valuation treatment of swaps and hedges based on such set of facts.  All of those firms that participated in the sub‑committee discussions did discuss their respective positions with their local South African and international technical committees and confirmed their respective positions.  GD and GF indicated that it would, in theory at least, be possible to take the matter up with IFRIC, but that both of them were of the opinion that the matter is not of sufficient general import for IFRIC to consider.  It is too country specific and too specifically related to an agreed set of facts.

The committee accordingly came to the conclusion that nothing further can be done about this at the moment.

4 Tax position paper
MR reported back that SARS has published a new, revised discussion paper in relation to proposed amendments section 103 of the Income Tax Act.  This revised discussion paper (and the suggested new wording for section 103 of the Income Tax Act) effectively addressed all of the major issues identified in this committee's prior discussions on the matter.  The committee accordingly accepted that nothing further need to be done in relation to the amendments that will be proposed to section 103 of the Income Tax Act.


As regard the treatment of bad debts and write‑offs, it would seem as if the only potential way forward would be for the securitisation forum (or the members individually) to approach SARS for a binding advanced tax ruling.  The committee did not, however, feel that it had the mandate to pursue such a course of action without specific approval from the various members of the forum.  The committee accordingly propose that the question be put to the executive committee and then to members as to whether or not the committee should be tasked with preparing such an application.

